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Evaluation Strategy

It is important that all entities in a school district work together to achieve the district’s vision.  Continuous formative and periodic summative evaluation of all high school mathematics courses is a must to ensure this happens.  This statistics course is no exception.

Formative evaluation techniques include periodic student pre- and post- surveys to determine student retention of knowledge.  Student surveys should also focus on gaining student feedback into how the course is being taught as this input is vital to the overall process of developing a course to fit their future needs.  As with any new course, a solid relationship between the teacher, the mathematics department head, and the curriculum director is a must to ensure the course is being taught as designed.  This relationship also ensures that any modifications needed are immediately addressed.  As a part of this affiliation, regular observation by the curriculum director and other mathematics teachers ensures the teacher receives appropriate feedback on the strengths and weaknesses of the current design.  The continuous collection and analysis of student work is the second type of formative assessment important to the evaluation of this course.  Student work should be analyzed to see if the end products show student learning in the way the design intends.  

Summative assessments, conducted every three to five years, are another way to assess the effectiveness of this curriculum design.  Although the tools of statistics will not change much in this time frame, tools of technology used in the course will most likely change dramatically.  Technology used today might be well out of date in five years from now and the teacher of this course could really benefit from input by the district technology coordinator.  A process of formal dialogue with past and present students, the district, and the teacher will ensure any summative assessment is used to meet the needs of the learner.  

Another important part of this entire process involves the willingness of the teacher to learn new mathematical concepts and keep current on educational research.  District curriculum directors need to be the conduit of current education research and an advocate for a process of sharing and reflection by all members of the educational team.  Teachers, who sometimes focus so much on their own knowledge, need to understand that their students also bring valuable knowledge to the table that all can learn from.  Paulo Friere is an outspoken advocate for this type of learning environment.  He writes,
Through dialogue, the teacher-of-the-students and the students-of-the-teacher cease to exist and a new term emerges: teacher-student with students-teachers. The teacher is no longer merely the-one-who-teaches, but one who is himself taught in dialogue with the students, who in turn while being taught also teach. They become jointly responsible for a process in which all grow. . .The students—no longer docile listeners—are now critical co-investigators in dialogue with the teacher. . .Students, as they are increasingly posed with problems relating to themselves in the world and with the world, will feel increasingly challenged and obliged to respond to that challenge (Friere, 1970, p. 67-68).

Any type of assessment of this unit on behalf of the teacher should include reflection on the point Friere makes - we are all teachers, we are all learners.  
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